
Landscape Note of Mark Flatman for West Berkshire Council 

(in response to Mr Coopers Addendum Note, dated 25th May 2021) 

 

The Council notes the correction provided in Mr Cooper's addendum dated 25th May 
2021.  However, Mr Cooper states under "Issue" that there is no 1993 
assessment.  This is not correct as the Newbury Landscape Character Assessment 
is a 1993 Landscape Character Assessment.   

 

The Council notes that Mr Cooper's Table 3 therefore compares the 2003 County 
Landscape Character Assessment to the 2019 West Berkshire Landscape Character 
Assessment but does not compare the 1993 Newbury Landscape Character 
Assessment. 

 

The Council confirms there is no 2013 Landscape Character Assessment. 

 

Furthermore, and notwithstanding the corrections provided by Mr Cooper thus far, 
the same errors remain elsewhere in his Proof and should be corrected, in particular 
at para 5.11 Table 4 and para 5.12. 

 

 

Mark Flatman CMLI 

26th May 2021 


